From: Kate Henry

Sent: 05 October 2021 13:07
To: Planning Planning

Subject: FW: Howitt Close - objection

Please log as an objection to 2021/3839/P

Thanks

Kate Henry

Principal Planning Officer

Telephone: 020 7974 3794 -----Original Message-----From: Eleanor Prescott

Sent: 01 October 2021 09:19

To: Kate Henry < Kate. Henry@camden.gov.uk>

Cc

Subject: Howitt Close - objection

[EXTERNAL EMAIL] Beware — This email originated outside Camden Council and may be malicious Please take extra care with any links, attachments, requests to take action or for you to verify your password etc. Please note there have been reports of emails purporting to be about Covid 19 being used as cover for scams so extra vigilance is required.

Dear Kate,

I have become aware of Freshwater's application to Camden Council to 'add' a layer/floor to Howitt Close - a building that is 1930's in construction I believe.

It is unfathomable to me how structurally they would even propose to do this safely to an old building. Beyond that how they propose to do this without rendering the 43 current flats unliveable for a significant period whilst creating mayhem in what is a tightly packed residential community.

Whilst I recognise there has historically been a housing shortage, actually the value of our flats has declined recently so this makes no sense from a commercial perspective either. Beyond that the massive disruption to the entire neighborhood is unthinkable. Noise pollution, dirt, lost earnings from working from home leaseholders, lost income from rent for those who are landlords. Freshwater may ultimately make a profit for themselves but it will be the current owners and our community who foot the bill. This transfer of social cost to a 3rd party (the leaseholders), for the benefit of a private individual is exactly what good government should prevent.

And all this after an extraordinary period of challenge for ordinary people during lockdowns and the pandemic. Unfortunately we are not surprised given Freshwater's capricious attitude of past.

This planning permission must be rejected by Camden Council. The tax payers in our borough do not deserve to foot the bill so a private company not based in the borough can profiteer from misery.

Kind regards,

Eleanor Prescott (11 Howitt Close)